
LANCASHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL 
(RIVERSIDE ROAD, FAIRHAVEN ROD, GASKELL ROAD AND HAVELOCK ROAD, 
PENWORTHAM, SOUTH RIBBLE BOROUGH) (TEMPORARY PROHIBITION OF 
THROUGH TRAFFIC) (TEMPORARY PROHIBITON OF WAITING) (TEMPORARY 
PROHIBITION OF LOADING/UNLOADING) ORDER 2021 
 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that Lancashire County Council have made an Order 
under Section 14(1) (a) of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as amended, the 
effect of which will be to temporarily prohibit traffic on the roads set out in this notice. 
 

1. No person shall cause any motor vehicle to proceed over the following lengths 
of highway in the borough of South Ribble; 
 

i. Riverside Road, Penwortham from its junction with B5254 Leyland Road 
to its junction with Back Fairhaven Road. 
 

ii. Gaskell Road, Penwortham from its junction with Riverside Road for a 
distance of 5 metres in a southerly direction. 

 
iii. Havelock Road, Penwortham from its junction with Riverside Road for a 

distance of 5 metres in a southerly direction. 
 

iv. Fairhaven Road, Penwortham from its junction with Riverside Road for a 
distance of 5 metres in a southerly direction. 

 
2. To temporarily prohibit waiting at any time on that length of Gaskell Road, 

Penwortham from its junction with Riverside Road for a distance of 18 metres in 
a southerly direction. 
 

3. To temporarily prohibit loading and unloading at any time on that length of 
Gaskell Road, Penwortham from its junction with Riverside Road for a distance 
of 18 metres in a southerly direction. 
 

4. Nothing in this order shall apply to persons engaged in the carrying out of the 
works. 

 
5. The prohibition will be operative from 0800 hours on Tuesday 11th January 

2022 until 1800 hours on Tuesday 23rd August 2022 or until completion of the 
works within this period.   

 
6. An alternative route for vehicular traffic affected by the closure will be locally 

signed. 
 

7. An alternative route for cycles and pedestrians using the guild wheel will be 
locally signed. 

 
The temporary prohibition is necessary to allow major flood defence works to be carried 
out. 
 
Authority given for this Order to be made: 



 
 
Peter Bell 
Regulation and Enforcement Manager 
Highways and Transport 
0300 123 6780 
 
[Ref: HRiT/33352/LSW] 

 


